HASKELL CITY COUNCIL MINUTES

March 13, 2017

The regular meeting of the Haskell City Council was held at 7:00 p.m. at the Haskell City Hall on Monday, March 13, 2017.

Mayor Lyman led the Pledge of Allegiance; prayer was given by Rose Marie Wilkinson.

ROLL CALL: Aldermen present were Jennifer Hill, Dallas Wright, Roy Carman, Jeff Harrison Rose Marie Wilkinson and Hal Baker. Ronnie Ballard was absent. Also present was Mayor Janie Lyman, Recorder Dori Lyman, Reid Robertson, Sydney Bradshaw and Ethan Pierce from the Mayors Youth Advisory Council, Rhonda Terry, Leslie Baker, Rodney Lyman, Barbara Rieben and Judy Bradshaw.

Mayor Lyman declared a quorum present, and called for the reading of the minutes of the February 13, 2017 meeting. Hal Baker made the motion, seconded by Jennifer Hill, to approve the minutes as presented. The motion passed unanimously by yea vote.

DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS:

WATER The report was given by Daran Robertson; a copy of which is filed with these minutes.

STREETS The patch work on Riveria Cove was completed.

FIRE & RESCUE In the absence of Chief Brian Cotten, the report was given by Mayor Janie Lyman; a copy of which is filed with these minutes.

POLICE The report was given by Chief Mike Hardester; a copy of which is filed with these minutes.

COURT Mayor Lyman gave the court report; a copy of which is filed with these minutes.

CODE ENFORCEMENT None

OLD BUSINESS: NONE

NEW BUSINESS:

ORDINANCE 01-2017 AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE COMPREHENSIVE ZONING ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF HASKELL, ARKANSAS TO REZONE CERTAIN PROPERTY LOCATED AT 588 SOUTH TAFT FROM M-1 (INDUSTRIAL) TO R-2 SITE BUILT HOMES.

Jennifer Hill made the motion to have the first reading, heading only of Ordinance 01-2017, the motion was seconded by Roy Carman. Recorder Dori Lyman read the heading only of Ordinance 01-2017. Jennifer Hill made the motion to suspend the rules and waive the second and third reading of Ordinance 01-2017, the motion was seconded by Roy Carman. A roll call vote was taken. Jennifer Hill made the motion to approve Ordinance 01-2017, the motion was seconded by James Scroggins. The motion passed unanimously by a roll call vote.

PROPOSAL FOR THE CITY OF HASKELL AND THE HARMONY GROVE SCHOOL DISTRICT TO PARTNER FOR THE OPERATION OF THE SCHOOL RESOURCE OFFICER PROGRAM.

A Discussion was held regarding the above proposal: awaiting results from the School Board meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Leslie Baker, a member of the Haskell Youth Club, wanted to say thank you to Council members Jennifer Hill, Roy Carman and Hal Baker for coming out and throwing the first pitch of the year.

There being no further comments or questions, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dori Lyman, Recorder